## Classified Staff Council Meeting

## 17-Mar-11

Present: Ann Reed, Brian Hipp, Mary Alltop, Jason Phares, Virginia Boggs, Deb Jenkins, Lois Miller, Sheri Skidmore,

Absent: Jim Tatman, Carla Conley, Gail Westbrook

- Called to order at 8:35 a.m. by Ann Reed
- Minutes from January meeting approved with corrections (m/s Alltop/Phares)
- Reports
  - Mary Alltop
    - ACCE SB330 has passed both the House and the Senate and is awaiting the Governor's signature.
      - ACCE would like to spotlight classified staff's stories of retention state-wide. If anyone has a story they would like to share please submit it to Mary.
  - Sheri Skidmore budgets.
    - GSC Staff Council \$263.66
    - Ginny Grottendieck fund \$1,419.67

## Old Business

- o Faculty/Staff softball game concessions were discussed.
- The Student Government Association submitted a document concerning the parking situation on campus. After reviewing the document, council voted unanimously to endorse it. (m/s Phares/Hipp) Sheri Skidmore will send an email to SGA President, Marlon Henry, to inform him of this decision.

## New Business

- Ginny Grottendieck Scholarship applications were discussed. Bradley Benson awarded \$250.00 for spring 2011 semester (m/s Boggs/Hipp)
- Professional Development Rachel Adams awarded the remaining \$ (m/s Skidmore/Alltop)
- Dr. Peek wanted Classified Staff Council review the current committees on campus that have staff members assigned to them. These were discussed. The Athletics committee and Student Life committee were questioned as necessary as they do not meet on a regular basis.
- Meeting adjourned 9:30 a.m. (m/s Skidmore/Jenkins)